

### Presidents' Message

Happy New Year to all the Sets-in-Step Members!

We had great end of the year dances in December which included our Graduation Class Celebration. Congratulations to all those hardworking students. And thank you to all those bakers and donators for the Christmas Treat Bag. With all the donations, those bags were awesome. We had a few left over so we walked them over to the Retirement Home next door. So double thank you for all of your help.

Speaking of our classes: We are postponing the start of the next class until Feb. 3<sup>rd</sup>. If you can help distribute class information cards or put up posters, just let one of the board members know and we can make sure you have those items. At the classes, we always need Angels to dance with the students. Just show up at the classes and have some fun. We laugh a lot and get a little exercise to boot. We hope to see you there. More information on the class is posted later in the newsletter.

A big welcome to Sets-in-Step for Monica and Enrique Gamez. They both just graduated from our class in December and have just joined our club. Both are great examples of the quality of students from our classes. The Angels are so proud!!!!

Your board is, as always, reviewing all the changing restrictions and guidelines for Covid. As of today, all of the precautions that we had in place in 2021 will remain for now at the beginning of 2022. The board will keep you all notified of any changes.

Have a great New Year and be safe, dance with us a lot and, of course, always be kind.

Your Presidents.

Karyn and Jim



#### **IMPORTANT SCHEDULE CHANGES:**

At the 1/4/2022 meeting, the Executive Board voted to cancel the club dances for January 7 and January 21, due to the current surge in Covid cases.

We are also postponing the start of our Spring new dancers class until February 3<sup>rd</sup>.

### Club Dances

Here's our upcoming schedule, for club dances at the Knights of Columbus in Montrose. Note that our next dance will be in February!! Remember to wear your mask. Sign-in, temperature-taking, and entrance will continue to be at the back door. No refreshments -- water will be provided, or you can bring your own water bottles, but all drinks must remain outside on the table provided at the front door.

Date	Caller	Theme	Decorators
Jan 7	No dance		
Jan 21	No dance		
Feb 4	<b>Johnny Preston</b>		
Feb 18	Tim Pepper	Be Mine, Valentine	Joan Walker
Mar 4	Bill Gipson		
Mar 18	Rob Grisby	Irish Green	Roxane Cornelius
Apri 1	Charlie Fagin		



Jan. 10 - Vance Nelson

Jan. 11 – Al York

The next executive board meeting will be held via Zoom on February 1<sup>st</sup> at 7:30 pm.

## Congratulations to our Social Square Dance class graduates!



Enrique Gamez, Monica Gamez, Marilyn McKay, Susan Moard, Kimberly Nickelson, Catherine Budincick, Francis Black, and in the back row: Cindy Ewing, who re-took the class this year in order to learn how to dance from "both" positions! Well done, everyone!

# Our Spring Social Square Dance class has been postponed until February.

The first class will be on February 3<sup>rd</sup>. from 7:30-9:30 pm, at St. George's Episcopal Church, 808 Foothill. A flyer is included with this newsletter – help us spread the word, and whenever you can, come be an angel.